Czechs say state to blame for fraud 
Survey finds that most employees would not report co-worker crime 
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Like most Europeans, Czechs agree that fraud is on the increase, but they disagree with their Western counterparts over who's to blame, according to a Pricewaterhouse-Coopers (PwC) survey. 

The European Fraud Perception survey, released May 15, found that 57 percent of the Czech public believes that fraud is on the increase, compared with 63 percent of people in Europe. 

The Czech results are remarkably similar to those throughout Europe, said Roger Stanley, director of forensic services with PwC in Prague, and an indication that the Czech Republic's business environment increasingly resembles that of Western Europe. 

But while 53 percent of Europeans lay the blame for increasing fraud on "social factors and a decline in public morals," a majority of Czechs (61 percent) blame "a lack of government attention." 

This pattern, said Stanley, is reflected in the other former communist countries surveyed, Poland and Hungary, where "for historic reasons, people tend to believe the state should do more." 

Stanley noted that perceived levels of fraud are broadly in line with the levels of corruption reported in PwC's 2001 Economic Crime Survey, which documents actual cases of corruption as reported by companies. 

The current survey also highlights the reluctance of Czech employees to act as whistleblowers when confronted with fraud in the workplace. 

For instance, 54 percent of Czechs surveyed believed that falsely claiming travel expenses from your employer was a serious wrongdoing, but only 16 percent would definitely report the incident to their employer if they found a colleague doing so. 

"Although the public is becoming increasingly aware of the incidence and implications of fraud, too few people are prepared to act and help authorities to investigate economic crime," Stanley said. 

Fraud, he believes, is becoming "more prevalent, harder to detect, and perpetrated in new ways." 

Stanley believes that discussing the issue openly at a company is a first step toward tackling the problem. 

That view is shared by John Mottram, a British money-laundering expert currently advising the Finance Ministry. "I don't detect the slightest hesitation at any level or position to acknowledge the existence of the level of corruption [in this country]," he said. 

"The news is that people are actually saying the word [corruption] and acknowledging it. Nobody is in denial about this." 

Jan Slaby, an analyst with Wood & Co., also sees positive signs. "I think that there has been an improvement," he said. "Journalists speak out more about such cases. There are more obstacles to people using fraud as an instrument." 

The survey polled 2,600 people across 15 European countries. 

